International Task Force/Finance Committee Meeting Notes
Conference Call, January 24, 2018

As directed by the National Committee, the International Task Force and the Finance Committee met January 24, 2018 via Conference Call.

Those present:  Lisa Leverette, Rebecca Reyes, Toni Carver-Smith, Joseph Johnson

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss investment of the Cartledge funds bequested to SDOP in 2017 as well as consider appropriate funding options in Guatamala and Nicaragua as specified in the bequest instructions.

After general discussion of the two options (attached) presented to the National Committee on December 7, 2017 of the investment and funding options available, it was recommended that Option #2 be withdrawn and Option #1 be amended to reduce the withdrawal amount to $75,000 to be used for projects in Guatamala and Nicaragua with the remaining Cartledge funds to be invested with the Presbyterian Foundation utilizing the New Covenant Trust Investment Management Account and investing the funds in Socially Responsible Investment vehicles.
Related details and recommendations are as follows:

1) The recommendation agreed to by the International Task Force Chairperson is predicated on the expectation that the required amount to continue to re-grant in Guatemala and/or Nicaragua will be significantly higher after year 3.  
2) Funds for year 4 and beyond are also expected to be drawn from the principal amount vested in the account.
3) Toni Carver-Smith further recommended that funds drawn from the account be earmarked in the budget. 
The recommendations above will be presented to the National Committee at its February, 2018 meeting in Charlotte.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph Johnson, Chair, Finance Committee
